Sis

Seaul International School

"Seoul International School develops inquisitive, independent thinkers and collaborative learners, who acquire the essential knowledge necessary to be caring and creative contributors to the world around them."

Songpa P.O. Box 47, Seoul, Korea 138-600 Tel: 82-31-750-1200, Fax: 82-31-759-5133 Web-site: www.siskorea.org E-mail: colaiannim@siskorea.org Accredited by Western Association of Schools & Colleges

October 13, 2020

ES / MS Return to Campus From Monday, October 19

Dear Parents.

The Gyeonggi Ministry of Education (GMOE) has agreed to allow *all elementary and middle school students* to return to campus beginning Monday, October 19th. This is indeed great news for all of us, news we have been hoping and waiting for a long time.

Students in the high school will continue to alternate two days in school with two days of distance learning for the current time.

The return to in-school learning for our ES and MS students is due to the vigilance on the part of most citizens in adhering to the recommendations and advice of the KCDC and the subsequent lowering in the number of daily coronavirus cases being detected.

We will continue to be extra careful and vigilant at the school as more and more students return to classes from next week. Orange passes will continue to be necessary for boarding the school busses and entering the school. Hand washing and social distancing will continue to be emphasized as much as always so that we may remain safe and have as many students here as we are allowed.

Thank you for your patience over these past weeks. Let's hope that this step in bringing our students back to us every day is a forerunner of what to expect in the future.

Stay well and I shall look forward to seeing you soon.

michael Colsissini

Sincerely,

Michael Colaianni Head of School

10월 19일 월요일부터 초등학교/중학교 등교 일정

학부모님께.

경기도 교육청은 10월 19일월요일부터 초등학교와 중학교 학생들의 전면 등교수업이 가능하도록 허가하였습니다. 오랜 기간 모두가 기다리던 소식을 전달할 수있게 되었습니다.

고등학교 학생들은 현재의 2일 등교/온라인 교차 수업을 유지할 예정입니다.

모든 시민들이 질병관리청의 방역수칙을 잘 준수하여 신규 코로나 바이러스 확진자 수가 감소함에 따라 초등학교와 중학교 학생들의 전면등교 수업이 가능하게 되었습니다.

다음주부터 더 많은 학생들이 학교에 등교함에 따라 학교는 방역 수칙을 더욱더 철저히 따르도록 하겠습니다. 등교하는 학생들은 학교 버스 승차 및학교 출입시 오렌지 패스를 반드시 제출해야 합니다. 학교는 학생들에게 손씻기와 사회적 거리두기에 대한 중요성을 지속적으로 강조하겠습니다.

지난 몇 주간 학교를 믿고 기다려 주셔서 감사 드립니다. 앞으로도 이 변화가 지속될 수 있기를 기대하고 있습니다.

건강에 유념해 주시고 빠른 시일 내에 뵐 수 있기를 희망합니다.

감사합니다.

Michael Colaianni

Mechael Colaiann

Head of School